
 

 
2025 dependent child enrollment notice 

 
Notice of opportunity to enroll child dependents 

for coverage up to age 26 
 

 
Effective January 1, 2011, the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) 

extended group health plan coverage to child dependents whose coverage ended, or who 

were denied coverage (or were not eligible for coverage), because the availability of 

dependent coverage of children ended before age 26. Dependent children are eligible to 

enroll in one of SAIF Corporation’s group health plans—Kaiser Permanente or Providence 

Health Plan—during open enrollment or if a qualifying event occurs. In the case of a 

qualifying event, enrollment for such children may be requested up to 30 days from the 

date of notice that the eligible dependent child lost coverage. Participation, if initiated 

during open enrollment, will be effective January 1, 2025. Otherwise, all other enrollments 

will become effective on the first of the month following the qualifying event. For more 

information contact Human Resources at 503.373.8040, or email Benefits. 
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